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Mill Valley StreamKeepers 
P.O. Box 2531 
Mill Valley, CA 94942 
415 388-4187 
www.millvalleystreamkeepers.org 
 
MVSK is a partner with the 
Trees Foundation 
www.treesfoundation.org 
 
Meetings:  
10:00 am  
2nd Saturday each Month 
450 Sycamore Avenue 
Mill Valley, CA 
 
 
Look for our Banner: 

We Love Fish! 
Valentine’s Week, 2013 
 
 

April 22, 2013 
43nd Earth Day  
Our MVSK Work Party: 
On Saturday April 20 in 
the morning at the park 
just downstream from the 
Marin Theater Company, 
we will lead a work party 
for those of you who like 
to care for the earth. Be a 
part of Mill Valley’s Earth 
Day Beautification. 
Come join us! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MVSK at Work During 2012 
This article is a preview of a longer article by Joyce Britt which will appear on our 
website, millvalleystreamkeepers.org.  Please look for it there. 
 
There is no debate that the Mill Valley StreamKeepers, wants a future based on 
sound environmental law, conserving our core land’s ecosystem values and 
adapting to climate changes. MVSK has taken part in the community’s effort to 
reach consensus on a number of issues for the future this year. 1. MV General 
Plan 2040 2. Miller Ave. Plan, 3. Wildland-Urban interface fire code restrictions, 
& 4. FEMA floodplain map. Virtually all revolve around the fact that in this city, 
nature restricts how we live, either in the floodplain or in the hills.  And global 
warming affects everything.   
 
This year MVSK had a focus on four local planning decisions in our floodplain.  
15 La Goma 
The LaGoma site has had a long and complex history which finally resulted in a 
partial environmental study with city council approval based on conditions of 
mitigation. We find that now the construction process is raising questions about 
proper monitoring of the mitigation measures. We have concerns about public 
safety as well as the effect on Steelhead Trout, a threatened species of fish.  
30 Laurelwood (now 40 Laurelwood)                                                                          
This site renewed our concerns about city code ordinance 18, Floodplain 
Management and its interpretation by the Planning Department and the Planning 
Commission. Critical to the issue of development in the floodplain was public 
review of the engineering reports evaluating whether and to the extent, new 
construction would increase water surface elevations during flooding.  
New Ordinance 
In October, the City Council formally repealed Title 18 and enacted a new 
Floodplain ordinance which replaces the existing comprehensive law with a 
model code of minimum standards, which are not subject to public review and 
replaces the DPW engineers with a member of the Planning Dept. as Floodplain 
Administrator.  We felt this was premature considering imminent FEMA 
redrawing of the floodplain and a formal designation of a floodway which sets 
higher standards for development. Furthermore, FEMA does not project increased 
flooding likely to take place with climate change. Finally, the public has not seen 
the second Stetson report with recommendations for a watershed wide 
responsibility for flooding reduction. 
The County 
Lastly, we must comment on the new sidewalk constructed on Evergreen Avenue, 
a safe-routes-to-school project funded by a federal grant. This part of Mill 
Valley’s watershed is in Homestead Valley and under county jurisdiction.  Many 
local residents questioned the wisdom of paving over areas adjacent to Reed 
Creek, thereby exacerbating flooding, reducing filtration of runoff, as well as 
narrowing the street.  These questions by the public were not adequately 
addressed or mitigated. 
Conclusion 
It is up to an informed citizenry to preserve and protect our watershed.  It doesn’t 
matter whether you live in the floodplain, or in the hills.  All of our area is at risk 
from one thing or the other.  This is our duty as citizens and stewards of the land.  
City staff can only do so much, and our input is needed. Our intimate knowledge 
of the past, active study of proposed changes, and encouragement of public 
discussion must be part of two other processes: monitoring compliance and 
working in the context of the future, both gradual changes and extreme events. 
The community needs to take responsibility. - Betsy Bikle 
 
       

 
Online Donations 
When you visit our website 
you can now make tax 
deductible donations online 
and securely at: 
www.millvalleystreamkeepers.org 
 
This donation site is sponsored 
by the Trees Foundation. 
 



MVSK DONORS 2012 
Fish and Wildlife Commission 
Mill Valley Market 
Outdoor Art Club 
The Lumpkin Family Foundation 
At the Top Salon and Gallery 
Tamalpais Pet Hospital 
Thomas V. Allen, Jr. 
Helen Anawalt 
Alan & Susanne Astengo 
Theodore Bayer 
Natalie Belloni 
*Betsy and Dan Bikle 
Arie Bleicher 
Len and Patti Blumin 
Ed & Desiree Bogas 
Lynn Breger 
*Joyce E. Britt 
Sheila Brookes 
Deborah Buehler 
Ken Campbell 
Pam and David Canepa 
Laura Chariton 
Mary Papenfuss and Roland Cline 
Matt & Susan Connelly 
Joyce Crews 
Katherine Cuneo 
Larry and Peggy Davis 
Joan Dedo 
Robert L. Demattei 
Richar M. Dennes 
Nona Dennis 
Lars Eriksson 
Pam and Dennis Fisco 
Joan Florsheim 
*Barbara Ford 
Trisha and Jim Garlock 
Suzanne and Joe Geary 
Susan Hayes 
Jeff Hicks 
Olivia Jacobs 
Jonathan Jacobs 
Charlotte S. Jenkins 
Karen Kaye Jernstedt 
Bennett Johnson 
Steve Kaufman 
Pam Keon 
John A. Kryzanowski 
Tom and Beth Kuhn 
 
 

MVSK seeks volunteers for its 
Board of Directors. 
 
The MVSK Nominating Committee is 
initiating its search for new Board 
members for the term beginning March 
2013.Serving on the Board is an 
exceptional opportunity for MVSK friends 
to bring their expertise, interest, labor and 
other resources to collaborate on the many 
environmental issues which MVSK covers 
on a regular basis, as well as to participate 
in fun and informative special events 
throughout the year. Interested? 
 
Contact Joyce Britt at 415-388-4187 or 
www.millvalleystreamkeepers.org 

Alison Lavoy 
Scott G. Leary 
Russell & Victoria Beckner 
Lemle 
Jacques & Leslie Leslie 
Barbara Levinson 
Miriam Licht 
James Little 
Jonathan Livingston 
Mr & Mrs. Stephen Lombardi 
Timothy P. Magee 
Kathy Martinez 
Sarah Perry & Paul Matsuda 
Beverly Mayeri 
Bernard McCarthy 
Jane Miller 
Mark W. Moorberg 
 Soo Hi & Alan Nayer 
Colette & Jim Parrinello 
Eve Pell 
Sara Peter 
Lisa & Allen Preger 
Shirley Pullan 
Floyd R. Radcliffe 
Catherine Rosekrans 
Daniel Rosen 
Neil Rudolph 
Helen Rutledge 
Douglas and Michelle Sanders 
Lionel Shaw 
Jane V. Singer 
D. A. Sloan 
Anne and Don Solem 
Joanne & Dick Spotswood 
Susan Steele 
Craig Corbitt & Nancy Stoltz 
Ethan Grossman & Susanne 
Tilp 
Sandra Tresan 
Douglas Wallace 
Wendy Tobiasson & Raoul 
Wertz 
Barbara Wilson 
*Periann Wood 
Steven Cummings & Ingrid 
Woods 
Margaret Zegart 
*Board Member  

Please Support  
Mill Valley StreamKeepers 
MVSK is a 100% volunteer non-profit 
organization working to protect and restore our 
watersheds. Your help is urgently needed as a 
volunteer and/or donor. Please return this form 
or donate online 
www.millvalleystreamkeepers.org 
 
Please include your address label if you have one. 
I am enclosing a check made out to 
Mill Valley StreamKeepers in the amount of  
 
$25___ $50___ $100___ Other $__________ 
 
_____I want to Volunteer with MVSK 
 
Name_____________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________
________________________ 
 
Phone_______________________________  
Email________________________________ 

 

Upper Photo: MVSK funded native plant nursery established by 
Julie Hanft and Greenwood School students at the Old Redwood 
Lodge. 
Bottom Photo: Arroyo Corte Madera del Presidio breaching at La 
Goma St. A riparian buffer and native plants are more effective 
than levees & walls. Climate Change will adversely affect flooding. 


